
TO: Public Works Committee 

FROM: Bill Lindauer, Engineering Services Manger 

DATE: July 21, 2022  

SUBJECT: Interstate 5 / Trosper Road / Capitol Boulevard Reconfiguration; Washington State 
Department of Transportation (WSDOT) Construction Agreement 

 

 
1) Recommended Action: 

 
Staff requests the Public Works Committee recommend the City Council approve and 
authorize the Mayor to sign the WSDOT Construction Agreement, in substantially similar 
form as approved by the City Attorney, to complete transportation improvements within 
WSDOT right-of-way as part of the Interstate 5/Trosper Road/Capitol Boulevard 
Reconfiguration Project.  

 

 
2) Background: 

 
As part of the Interstate 5/Trosper Road/Capitol Boulevard Reconfiguration Project, 
transportation improvements will be completed within WSDOT right-of-way.  These 
improvements will include reconstruction of the Interstate 5 northbound on and off ramps 
and rebuild of a portion of the Interstate 5 northbound on ramp from Trosper.  The WSDOT 
Construction Agreement is an intra-agency agreement which outlines requirements by 
WSDOT for completion of this work.  

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals 2021-2026: 
 
Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel – Construct an 
inter-connected bicycle and pedestrian system, including developing improved 
neighborhood connections and enhancing overall bicycle and pedestrian safety.  

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

   Request changes to the WSDOT Construction Agreement 
 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
The funds are available in the Transportation CFP and are part of the Transportation 
Improvement Board (TIB) grant.  

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. WSDOT Construction Agreement  
B. WSDOT Special Provisions 
C. WSDOT ROW Plans 
D. Contract Special Provisions 
E. Contract Plan Sheets 


